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COUNCIL 
 

(Civic Centre, Port Talbot)  
 
Members Present:  29 November,  2017 
 
 
The Mayor: 
 

Councillor  D.Keogh 

The Deputy Mayor: 
 

Councillor S.Jones 

Councillors: 
 

A.R.Aubrey, S.Bamsey, D.Cawsey, H.C.Clarke, 
A.P.H.Davies, D.W.Davies, N.J.E.Davies, 
O.S.Davies, R.Davies, C.Edwards, J.Evans, 
S.E.Freeguard, C.Galsworthy, W.F.Griffiths, 
J.Hale, M.Harvey, N.T.Hunt, S.K.Hunt, 
C.J.Jones, D.Jones, L.Jones, E.V.Latham, 
A.Llewelyn, A.McGrath, S.Miller, R.Mizen, 
J.D.Morgan, S.Paddison, S.M.Penry, 
D.M.Peters, M.Protheroe, L.M.Purcell, 
S.Pursey, S.Rahaman, S.H.Reynolds, 
A.J.Richards, A.J.Taylor, J.Warman, 
D.Whitelock, C.Williams, A.Wingrave, 
R.W.Wood and A.N.Woolcock 
 

Officers in 
Attendance: 
 

S.Phillips A.Evans, R.George, H.Jenkins, 
Mrs.K.Jones, A.Manchipp, D.Michael, S.Phillips 
and M.Roberts, R.George, A.Manchipp 
 

Representatives of 
the Translation 
Service: 

Present 

 

 
1. MAYOR'S ANNOUNCEMENTS.  

 
It was with great sadness that the Mayor announced that the death of 
former Councillor Ken Palmer who was a Member of both the former 
Neath Borough Council and this Authority, and Mayor of Neath 
Borough Council between 1993 and 1994.  
 
Members were also reminded of the sad death of Carl Sargeant, the 
former Welsh Government Cabinet Secretary for Communities and 
Children. 
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As a mark of respect Members stood for a Minute’s silence. 
 
The Mayor also gave Members an update on Councillor Martin Ellis, 
who had recently been admitted to hospital and on behalf of Council 
wished him a speedy recovery.   
 
The Mayor also welcomed the new Councillor for the Bryncoch South 
Ward, Councillor Jo Hale. 
 
 

2. MEMBERS' DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
The following Members made declarations of interest at the 
commencement of the meeting:- 
 
Councillor L.M.Purcell In relation to Agenda item 7 re the 

Minutes of Cabinet held on 4 October, 
2017 as she is a School Governor of 
Rhydyfro Primary School and Cwmtawe 
Comprehensive School both included in 
the Strategic School Improvement 
Programme, Plan B proposals. 

 
Councillor M.Harvey In relation to (i) Agenda item 3 re 

Presentation by the South Wales Police, 
Police and Crime Commissioner and the 
Chief Constable as he is employed by 
the South Wales Police and (ii) Agenda 
Item 7 re Minutes of the Policy and 
Resources Cabinet Board of 1 
November 2017 in relation to the 
Community Councils’ Minor Projects 
Scheme as he is a Member of the 
Coedffranc Community Council. 

 
Councillor D.Jones In relation to Agenda item 7 re (i) 

Minutes of the Policy and Resources 
Cabinet Board held on 20 September 
2017 in relation to the proposed 
Extension of the Term of the Lease of 
Recreation Land and Playing Fields and 
(ii) Minutes of the Policy and Resources 
Cabinet Board held on 1 November 
2017 in relation to the Urgency Action 
on the proposed Extension of the Term 
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of the Lease of Recreation Land and 
Playing Fields as she is a Member of 
Blaenhonddan Community Council and 
confirmed her dispensation to both 
speak and vote thereon. 

 
Councillor A.Wingrave In relation to Agenda item 7 re (i) 

Minutes of the Policy and Resources 
Cabinet Board of 1 November 2017 as it 
relates to the Community Councils’ 
Minor Projects Scheme as she is a 
Member of the Coedffranc Community 
Council, (ii) Minutes of the Policy and 
Resources Cabinet Board held on 1 
November 2017 in relation to the 
Urgency Action on the proposed 
Extension of the Term of the Lease of 
Recreation Land and Playing Fields as 
she is a Member of Blaenhonddan 
Community Council, 
(iii) Minutes of the Education, Skills and 
Leisure Cabinet Board of 9 November 
2017 as it relates to the Primary 
Inclusion and Assessment Centre (PIAC) 
at Coedffranc Primary School as she is a 
School Governor at Coedffranc Primary 
School and also has grandchildren 
attend the school and confirmed her 
dispensation to both speak and vote on 
all of the above.  
 

Councillor A.Aubrey In relation to Agenda item 7 re (i) 
Minutes of the Policy and Resources 
Cabinet Board of 1 November 2017 as it 
relates to the Community Councils’ Minor 
Projects Scheme as she is a Member of 
the Coedffranc Community Council, (ii) 
Minutes of the Education, Skills and 
Leisure Cabinet Board of 9 November 
2017 as it relates to the Primary 
Inclusion and Assessment Centre (PIAC) 
at Coedffranc Primary School as she is a 
School Governor at Coedffranc Primary 
School  
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Councillor A.P.H.Davies In relation to Agenda item 7 re (i) 
Minutes of the Policy and Resources 
Cabinet Board of 1 November 2017 as it 
relates to the Community Councils’ Minor 
Projects Scheme as he is a Member of 
the Coedffranc Community Council, (ii) 
Minutes of the Education, Skills and 
Leisure Cabinet Board of 9 November 
2017 as it relates to the Primary 
Inclusion and Assessment Centre (PIAC) 
at Coedffranc Primary School as he is a 
School Governor at Coedffranc Primary 
School.  

 
Councillor W.Griffiths            In relation to Agenda item 7 re (i) 

Minutes of the Policy and Resources 
Cabinet Board held on 20 September 
2017 in relation to the proposed 
Extension of the Term of the Lease of 
Recreation Land and Playing Fields and 
(ii) Minutes of the Policy and Resources 
Cabinet Board held on 1 November 2017 
in relation to the Urgency Action on the 
proposed Extension of the Term of the 
Lease of Recreation Land and Playing 
Fields as he is a Member of 
Blaenhonddan Community Council. 

 
Councillor C.P.Williams In relation to Agenda item 7 re (i) 

Minutes of the Policy and Resources 
Cabinet Board held on 20 September 
2017 in relation to the proposed 
Extension of the Term of the Lease of 
Recreation Land and Playing Fields and 
(ii) Minutes of the Policy and Resources 
Cabinet Board held on 1 November 2017 
in relation to the Urgency Action on the 
proposed Extension of the Term of the 
Lease of Recreation Land and Playing 
Fields as he is a Member of 
Blaenhonddan Community Council. 

 
Councillor J.Hale In relation to Agenda item 7 re (i) 

Minutes of the Policy and Resources 
Cabinet Board held on 20 September 
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2017 in relation to the proposed 
Extension of the Term of the Lease of 
Recreation Land and Playing Fields and 
(ii) Minutes of the Policy and Resources 
Cabinet Board held on 1 November 2017 
in relation to the Urgency Action on the 
proposed Extension of the Term of the 
Lease of Recreation Land and Playing 
Fields as he is a Member of 
Blaenhonddan Community Council. 

  
 

3. PRESENTATION BY THE CHIEF CONSTABLE AND THE POLICE 
AND CRIME COMMISSIONER  
 
Council welcomed the Rt.Hon.Alun Michael, the Police and Crime 
Commissioner, Mr Peter Vaughan, the Chief Constable, Mr Matt 
Jukes, the Chief Constable Designate and Mr Martin Jones, the Chief 
Superintendent, to their annual meeting with Council. 
 
Mr Michael advised Council that this was the last meeting Mr 
Vaughan would attend as Chief Constable as he would shortly be 
retiring and that Mr Matt Jukes would be taking over the post.  He 
advised Members that when Mr Vaughan took up his position in 
2010, the force was 43 out of 44 in victim satisfaction.  This had 
substantially improved and the force was now in the top 3 or 4 in the 
Country.  The force was the 8th largest in the Country and its budget 
had been reduced by £50m, also losing in the region of 1,000 
members of staff. 
 
Members noted that there had been a comprehensive handover 
period between Mr Vaughan and Mr Jukes, with Mr Vaughan visiting 
staff to personally thank them for their contributions. The 6 priorities 
remained in place, with the addition of a further Value for Money 
priority.  This would include valuing and supporting staff and their 
development.  Council was advised that since 2015 the national 
police budget had been protected however the budget disseminated 
down to the force had been cut.  This had resulted in increased 
pressure on staff, however the force had one of the best staff 
attendances. 
 
There had been an increase in the number of vulnerable people in 
the area and a review of community safety had been undertaken.  
Improvements in community safety would have to be dealt with at 
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community level, working with local groups, the police and the Local 
Authority. 
 
A copy of the Executive Summary of the South Wales Police and 
Crime Reduction Plan for 2017/21 was circulated at the meeting for 
Members information and would be in place from January 2018.  
 
Mr Vaughan then thanked Members and Officers for their support and 
help during his time in office and wished the Authority well for the 
future. 
 
Mr Jukes then gave Members a brief outline of his career to date and 
welcomed the opportunity to improve on neighbourhood policing.  He 
advised Council that the Welsh Government  provided finances for 
200 out of the 400 PCSO’s, and that many of the PCSO’s later went 
on to become PC’s.  Members were advised that there was a concern 
regarding the proportion of the money being spent on responding to 
incidents, and felt that there was better value in resources being 
targeted to prevention.  Early intervention, particularly with domestic 
and socio/economic issues, would, it was anticipated, help to reduce 
crime.   Early intervention in relation to both children and those over 
18 was very important to prevent those individuals turning to crime 
and the Police and Crime Commissioner advised that he took a great 
interest in offender management. 
 
Operational priorities included Street Crime, for example organised 
drug trafficking and ‘Hidden Harm’, for example on-line crime and 
domestic abuse.  In addition to these the force also dealt with ‘Non 
Crime Demands’, for example missing persons and harassment on 
Facebook, etc. One of the major challenges facing the force was 
policing major events, such as rugby.   
 
Members then raised the following:- 
 

 The increase in antisocial behaviour particularly in Neath Town 
Centre and Aberavon were highlighted.  Members were advised 
that this increase was due, in part to social issues such as 
poverty, homelessness and substance misuse. In order to 
address this, a plan had been put in place to ascertain what 
could be provided to reduce the problems through multiagency 
case conferences.   

 Members also noted that many incidents were not being 
reported, with problems with call handling and feedback being 
issues.  The Police were looking at the ‘public experience’ 
which included accessing the vulnerability of the caller in order 
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to correctly prioritise the complaint and to feedback.  There 
were also peaks and troughs in the number of calls coming in.  
The ability to report incidents on-line was also going to be 
introduced.    

 Members raised the possible siting of the prison in Port Talbot 
and asked whether, with the closure of the Port Talbot Police 
Station, there would be sufficient holding cells and whether 
there would be an increased police presence. Members were 
reassured that, from the experiences in both Bridgend and 
North Wales, the impact of a prison was not expected to place 
significant demands on police resources.    

 Members asked whether there was a Drink/Drive Campaign 
over the festive season as it was felt that there was 
complacency amongst some people and were advised that 
breath tests were targeted following intelligence received.  
There were insufficient resources to carry out blanket testing, 
however there would be a campaign to remind people. 

 Members questioned the role of the PCSO’s, and in particular 
why they did not have powers of arrest, and were advised that 
PCSO’s would then be required to attend court hearings, etc 
and would then not be available ‘on the beat’.  In addition it 
was noted that the use of ‘body videos’ were being introduced 
by PCSO’s and that there had been positive feedback. 

 Members asked whether the priorities could be expanded to an 
all Wales basis and noted that this could provide better value 
for money. Members were advised that the PCC was 
supportive of policy being devolved to Wales. 

 Members asked for details of the opening hours of the Neath 
Police Station and expressed concern that these had been 
reduced but that Local Councillors and the public had not been 
informed.  This would be investigated and Members advised 
following the meeting. 

 Members asked for details of the work being undertaken to 
combat incidents of VAWSVDA, and the work to be undertaken 
with the transformation funds and were advised that 147 new 
posts had been developed in order to address such things as 
protection of vulnerable adults, stalking and harassment, 
cohesion and controlling behaviour.  Body worn cameras also 
allowed for evidence for the scene – allowing on occasions 
victims not having to give evidence.  Work was ongoing with 
Barnados in relation to identifying cases of sexual abuse and 
sexual exploitation.  The police would be undertaking a survey 
in the New Year to identify examples of sexual harassment. 
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 Partnership working was seen as the way forward with the 
Local Authority, Health, the Police and the Area Planning 
Board in dealing with antisocial behaviour including such things 
as fly tipping, etc.  

 Concern was expressed that the valley areas did not 
experience the same level of policing as the urban areas.  The 
Police advised that even though there were budget cuts, efforts 
were made to achieve parity between valley and urban areas, 
with, for example, the increased use of technology. The force 
was regarded, by the Home Office, as the most visible in the 
UK. 

 In relation to Briton Ferry there was a problem with rogue and 
unregistered landlords and drugs and the Police confirmed that 
they would continue to target this area. 

 In relation to internet based crime, this included such things as 
child abuse and fraud.  The Police had released information, 
via its Website entitled ‘Getting Safe On Line’ and digital 
investigations, including Officers taking part in chat rooms, 
were ongoing to address these issues.  Prevention was the 
best way forward and to this end raising awareness in schools 
would continue. 

 
The Mayor then made a presentation to Mr Vaughan as a sign of 
appreciation and wished him a long, healthy and happy retirement. 
 
   

4. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS COUNCIL MEETINGS  
 
RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the following meetings of 

Council be confirmed, subject to Councillor Adam 
McGrath being marked as present at the Special 
meeting held on 28 September 2017:- 

 
 28 September, 2017 (Special) 
 28 September, 2017  
 18 October, 2017 
 
  

5. CAPITAL PROGRAMME MONITORING  
 
RESOLVED: That the proposed Capital Programme for 

2017/18, as contained in the circulated report, 
totalling £76.366m, be approved, and that the 
position as at 30 September 2017, be noted. 
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6. OUTSIDE BODY REPRESENTATION  
 
RESOLVED: 1. That the following amendments to Member  

representations on Outside Bodies, be 
approved:- 

 
To remove the Local Authority representation 
on the Valuation Tribunal for Wales, from 1 
December, 2017; 
 
To remove the West Wales Valuation Tribunal 
Appointments Panel from the list of Outside 
Bodies, from 1 December, 2017; 
 
To appoint Councillor R.Davies to SACRE; 
 
To appoint Councillor N.Hunt  to the Schools 
Admissions Forum. 
 

2. That the proposal to replace Cllr S.Jones with 
Cllr R.Thomas in his capacity as Vice Chair of 
Streetscene and Engineering Scrutiny 
Committee on Corporate Parenting Panel, be 
deferred. 

 
 

7. EXECUTIVE DECISIONS OF CABINET AND CABINET BOARDS 
2017/18  
 
RESOLVED: That the undermentioned Minutes be noted:- 
  

Cabinet 27 September 2017       

Cabinet  4 October  2017          

Policy and Resource  20 September 2017       

Policy and Resources 1 November 2017        

Education, Skills and 

Leisure 

12 October 2017   

Education, Skills and 

Leisure (Special) 

9 November  2017    

Education, Skills and 

Leisure  

9 November 2017     

Regeneration and 

Sustainable 

27 October 2017      
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Development 

Streetscene and 

Engineering  

20 October 2017   

Streetscene and 

Engineering (Special) 

26th October 2017   

Social Care Health and 

Wellbeing 

5 October 2017    

Social Care Health and 

Wellbeing 

 

2 November 2017   

 

8. NOTICE OF MOTION UNDER SECTION 10 OF PART 4 (RULES OF 
PROCEDURE) OF THE COUNCIL'S CONSTITUTION  
 
RESOLVED: That the following Notice of Motion proposed by 

Councillor D.Jones and seconded by Councillor 
S.Freeguard, be supported, and that, Council be 
provided with an update on the proposed Tax-: 
 
Robin Hood Tax 
 
This Council notes the suffering forced upon local 
residents as a result of this government’s cuts 
programme and asserts that there is an alternative 
to its ideologically driven attack on public services – 
namely the levy of a Financial Transactions Tax on 
the speculative activities that have accelerated the 
recent enrichment of the few to the detriment of the 
many.  The Council therefore calls upon 
Government to enact the FTT and use the revenues 
from this measure to reverse ongoing shrinkage in 
the block grant to Wales, so that the Welsh 
Government can pass on fair funding for our 
Council. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

CHAIRPERSON 


